
Welcome back to Term Three and I hope families and 
students have been able to enjoy some type of break over 
the past two weeks and hopefully make the most of the 
fresh snow and great weather we have had around the 
region. A lucky few families were able to venture further 
afield and have returned with fading tans from more 
exotic locations.  
 
On Monday we had our start of term assembly and, as we 
head into Term Three, we have an increased focus on 
Service as one of our core values.  We discussed how our 
value of Service originates from our school motto, 
Whakauru ki te ako, Wehe atu kia manaakitia - Enter to 
Learn, Leave to Serve.  It has often been suggested that 
our motto is a little out-dated but it comes down to how 
we define service.  To me, it refers to becoming a positive 
and contributing member of society and about giving back 
to and supporting others.  This means different things to 
different people but as a whole, our local communities do 
not function unless we have people filling all the gaps that 
our communities need and we must value every 
contribution that is made.  We can’t all be doctors and if 
we were our societies wouldn’t function.  It is about 
serving and positively contributing back to our 
communities no matter what position we fill.  We know 
many of our past students have made a significant 
contribution at both a local and national level.  I was 
impressed to hear how one of our students gave up her 
time during her holidays to work with and support others. 
Our Year 13 student Grace volunteered her time and 
energy as a cabin leader/camp counsellor at a Kids Camp 
for children needing opportunities to experience new 
challenges to help them with confidence and resilience 
building.  This role can be very stressful and demanding 
and requires a 24/7 commitment while at the camp.  This 
is a wonderful example of service by one of our senior 
students and something she needs to be commended for.  

Also of a worthy mention are our World Vision 40 Hour 
Famine representatives, Tahlia and Katie.  They did a 
fantastic job leading the famine across the school last term 
and showed great initiative and organisation.  It is 
certainly one of our more successful years with the 40 
Hour Famine with the school being able to raise $3002, 
more than a $1000 above their target amount.  This is 
again a wonderful example of service and a way of 

bringing awareness and contributing to our global 
community.  
 
On Friday 31st August the school will be closed for our 
annual teacher professional development Jumbo Day.  This 
is an opportunity for the Canterbury Area Schools and 
associated primary schools to get together and talk about a 
shared vision for education and share best practice across 
our schools.  The timing allows our students to have a brief 
midterm break and also coincides with the Combined Area 
Schools Formal on the evening of Saturday 1st September.  
 
Lastly congratulations to our team of Area School sporting 
representatives who competed in Christchurch during the 
first week of the school holidays. We were thankfully blessed 
with fantastic weather and had a great week in town.  Well 
done to all the students for being selected into South Island 
teams to verse the North Island on the last day of 
competition. Luke and Charlie - Rugby, Tahlia - Basketball 
and Tessa - Netball. All fabulous achievements! 
 
Nāku noa, nā  
Stephen Beck 
Tumuaki - Principal 
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Left-right; Tahlia (Famine rep) Cole (World Vision), Ruth (raised 
$524), Eilish (raised $420) and Katie (Famine rep). 
Thanks to Tahlia and Katie for all of their efforts organising the 
famine this year. Congratulations to all students who got involved 
in the famine. Hurunui College raised an amazing $3,002.00 for 
those living in Uganda. Well done. 



 

 
RISE AWARDS Congratulations to the people who received 

RISE awards last week for demonstrating our school values. 
You have earned points for your House. The following 
people have had their names drawn to receive a principal's 
reward; see Mr Beck on Monday. 

Year 0-7 Harper Macdonald for picking up rubbish 
 without being asked.  

Year 8-13 Alexis Stagg for excellent feedback to speakers.  
 
COMING UP 
Term 3, Week 1 
 27 Jul  Mufti Day, ‘Future Careers’ theme 
Week 2 
 1 Aug Year 8-10 Parents Evening, 3.30-6.30pm 
  Exploring SLC 
3.15pm-4.00pm Kowhai Class Year 4 – with Miss McQuillan 
4.00pm-4.45pm Kowhai Class Year 5 – with Miss McQuillan  
3.15pm-4.00pm Karaka Class – with Mrs Tilson  
 3 Aug Year 7 13 Ski Trip (ppd 10th Aug) 
  Year 1-7 Assembly, 2.20pm 
Week 3 
 6 Aug Year 7-13 Speech Finals 
 9 Aug Year 7-10 CCHS Indoor Tournament 
Check out our website at www.hurunuicollege.school.nz 

and follow the link to our school calendar for further 
school events.  

 
CHEESE ROLL FUNDRAISER Thank you for the people who 

sold cheese rolls - 234 dozen in total. 
 Thanks also to Wendy Hodgen for the donation of some of 

the bread and her support for supplying the other 
ingredients at a reduced rate.  Finally, thank you to the 
people who gave their time to help make the cheese rolls.  It 
was very much appreciated. 

 Outstanding orders have been frozen.  Please contact Jen 
Banks,  phone 027 214 4503, to arrange pick up.  

 
ANNUAL SKI TRIP The trip is planned for Friday 3rd August: 

(Week 2): Year 7-13 students only. Permission and forms 
have been sent home last term for interested students, which 
need to be returned before the end of week 1. 

 
BASKETBALL DRAW, Friday 27th July 
Hurunui Hotshots v CC White Celebration 2 4.30pm 
Hurunui Hoopsters v Ld Junior Black Celebration 1 4.30pm 
Hurunui Wildcats v Emere Maroon Celebration 2 5.30pm 
 
CANTERBURY COUNTRY RUGBY REP TEAMS ANNOUNCED 
 Congratulations to the following students who have been 

selected: 
 U48kg Jakob Pascoe 
 U65kg Josh Gunn and Geordie Hassall 

U16years Charlee Barrett 
 
HURUNUI NETBALL REP TEAMS ANNOUNCED 
 Congratulations to the following students for being selected: 
 Primary A: Ella Ferguson, Georgie Bethell, Olivia Frame 
 
 
 

SCHOOL NOTICES WELL DONE TO MACKENZIE DENCH, Year 8, who swam 
at a winter meet in Timaru over the last weekend of the 
school holidays. She placed 7th in 200m breaststroke, 8th in 
200m backstroke and 11th in the 50m Breaststroke. The 
times are used at qualifying times for the rest of the 
season.  

CHURCH SERVICES SUNDAY 29th July 2018  
Anglican/Presbyterian 10.00am Waikari 
Catholic  11.30am Waiau  
Living Waters  10.30am - 12 noon 47 Princes 

 Street, Waikari  
Waikari Gospel Hall  11:15am, Bible teaching, Sunday 

 School, 5 Denham Terrace  

 
STIG WEMYSS, ‘ROCKSTAR’ AUDIOBOOK NARRATOR 

performed to Hurunui College and Waikari students on 
Tuesday.  The event was possible thanks to Hurunui 
District Council - Libraries and Friends of Hurunui 
District Library. 

 The BorrowBox ebook and eAudiobook service is free to 
all library users. 

 
HAWARDEN MUMS AND BUBS 
 Come and have a cuppa, a play and meet some new mums 

and bubs.  All welcome. 
 31st July 11am at the Waikari Plunket rooms. 
 See you there.   Lynda Parker 
 Community Support Coordinator, 021 813 857. 
 
WALKING GROUP 
 We will be walking again on Wednesday 1st August, 

meeting at the Waikari Medical Centre at 10am.  Everyone 
is most welcome, please if you have any questions about 
the group, just give me a call on this 
phone number 021 117 1142.  Many 
Thanks 

 Cath Petrie, Hawarden Waikari 
Community Connector 

 E hwconnector@gmail.com 
 
LANTERN NIGHT IN WAIKARI Friday 3rd August.   
 We are meeting at 6.00pm at Waikari Health Centre.  

From there, there will be a guided walk to The Mill where 
we will enjoy a story and warm up with soup.  Children 
and families, come along and enjoy this special evening. 

 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 



 

THE HAWARDEN WAIKARI LIONS CLUB is once again 
running the bi-annual SPEECH COMPETITION. 

 Schools from throughout Hurunui represented. 
 Tuesday 7th August, in the Hawarden Hall at 4.30pm 
 This is an open invitation to come along and be entertained 

by students from Year 7 to 13 classes, speaking about Who/
What they would like to see on a new banknote.  Which 
storybook or video game character they would like to be, or 
Which law they would change and why. 

 We would love to see you there to support the entrants. 
 Jan Brooker (Speech comp Co-ord), HWLC 
 
HAWARDEN NETBALL DRAW, Saturday 28th July, Waiau 
9.30am Hawarden PB vs Culv PB Court 2 
10.30am Hawarden A vs Wai A Court 1 
11.20am Hawarden FF6 vs Chev FF6 Court 3 
11.30am Hawarden PA vs Wai PA Court 2 
12.10pm Hawarden FF5 vs Culv 1 FF5 Court 3 
1.30pm Hawarden B vs Wai B Court 2 
 

UNWANTED BATTERIES 
Do you have any old batteries that are taking up space in your 

yard?  The Hawarden Waikari Lions are collecting them as a 
fundraiser to help people in our district. Please contact 
Bruce Churchward to arrange a Lion Member to collect 
them on 314 4298 or 027 392 8970.   Thank you.  

 
HAWARDEN COMMUNITY GYM 
 Did you know we have a gym available for use by anyone? 
 Casual use of the gym has changed. To use the gym (if 

you are not a paid member), you can collect the key from 
the Hawarden Four Square during opening hours only.  

 Sign the key out and pay the $2 fee to the staff. Anyone 
under the age of 16 needs permission from the gym before 
collecting the key. 

 Four Square hours 8am 5.30pm weekdays and 9am-12.30pm 
on Saturdays. 

 Membership is only $20 per month per person, with family 
deals available. 

I f you would like a membership form please call or text 
Robin on 021 265 8264 to arrange one. 

 The gym is available for hire/use for trainers, physios, and 
fitness groups. 

 The gym is run by volunteers and is a not for profit amenity.  
All money collected goes back into equipment/power or to 
the community. 

 
THE HAWARDEN WAIKARI SQUASH CLUB is fundraising for 

new heating. We are selling trailer loads of sheep manure for 
$120. Well composted, great for gardens. 

 Contact Craig Ginders 0274 101 133. 
 
SLINK LAMBS  Steve Board will be collecting your casualty 

lambs again this year.  Please contact Steve 03 314 2335 or 
text 0275 142 335 or Debbie 0273 024 635 when you are 

ready for lambs to be collected. 
 

HAWARDEN-WAIKARI LIONS No more dry firewood for sale 
this season. More available at a later date. Many thanks.  

 
 
 

FOR SALE 
Firewood, Old Man Pine $200 cord.  Phone Ken 027 374 

4404. 
Firewood, Old Man Pine $200 3.6 m3 / cord.  Phone Laurie 

Aitken 027 344 1240. 
For Sale 3/4 Heading Dog, 1/4 Hunterway Puppies 5x 

dog puppies.  Ready to go.  Fantastic working parents.  $70 
each.  Phone 314 4219.  

 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING 

Congratulations to the team who went to Christchurch for the 

Area Schools Nationals. They all did extremely well and all made 

a South Island team for their respective sports.  Thank you to all 

the sponsors and everyone who supported their fundraising. 

For Sale 
16 Bales Meadow/ Lucerne Baleage, suit dry stock $65 + 

gst / bale, tube wrapped. 
46 Round Bales Low Quality Meadow hay, suit dry stock 

$30 + gst / bale 
Quantity railway sleepers in varying condition, Suit garden 

use. 
Phone 0274 840 198 Adrian 



 

 
 


